
Hi Frank, 
 
Thanks for your review. This email is sufficient. 
 
Best, 
Vineeta 

 
From: Petise, Frank 
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2023 9:53 AM 
To: Mathur, Vineeta 
Cc: Wang, Jianhong; Buttenwieser, Luke 
Subject: Text Changes 223-05 thru 223-11  
  
Hi Vineeta, 
  
We reviewed the proposed text changes, Applications 223-05 through 223-11, they do not appear to 
have any adverse impacts on traffic and parking.  Please let me know if this email suffices or if you need 
anything else. 
  
Thanks, 
Frank 
  
Frank W. Petise, P.E. 

Transportation Bureau Chief 
City of Stamford 
Transportation, Traffic & Parking  
ph: 203-977-4124 
m: 475-359-1729 
fpetise@stamfordct.gov 
  
See an issue? Let us know and track the progress.  
www.stamfordct.gov/Fixit  
  
  
  
 

mailto:fpetise@stamfordct.gov
http://www.stamfordct.gov/Fixit


CITY OF STAMFORD

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

 CITY ENGINEER 

LOUIS CASOLO, JR., P.E.
Email: LCasolo@StamfordCT.gov

MAYOR 
CAROLINE SIMMONS

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

MATT QUINONES
Email: MQuinones@StamfordCT.gov

February 7, 2023

To: Vineeta Mathur  Principal Planner

From: 

Subject:

  - Text Changes

        The Engineering Bureau of the City of Stamford has reviewed the above-mentioned applications for text 

changes and has determined the following:

APPLICATION 223-05:

The proposal to amend building height has no impact on any authority of this department.

APPLICATION 223-06-

The proposal to clarify definitions generally has no impact on any authority of this department.  However, we offer 

the following:

1) Any change in use would require review of required parking and may be subject to water quality improvements 

and/or on-site stormwater mitigation should increase in parking result in an increase in impervious coverage.  

Increase in density may result in increase in impervious coverage.  In accordance with the City of Stamford's MS4 

Permit, we encourage minimizing impervious surfaces and LIDs.  Developments will have to be designed in 

accordance with the City of Stamford Drainage Manual. 

2) The Engineering Bureau requires the following standard note regarding retaining walls on all drawings.

"All retaining walls three (3) feet or higher measured from finished grade at the bottom of the wall to finished grade 

at the top of the wall and retaining walls supporting a surcharge or impounding Class I, II or III-A liquids are 

required to have a Building Permit. Retaining walls shall be designed and inspected during construction by a 

Professional Engineer licensed in the State of Connecticut. Prior to the issuance of a Certificate of Occupancy, 

retaining walls shall be certified by a Professional Engineer licensed in the State of Connecticut."

APPLICATION 223-07-

The proposal to amend Section 1 has no impact on any authority of this department. 

Susan Kisken P.E. - Coordinator of Site Plan Reviews and Inspections

Zoning Application No. 223-05-08
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APPLICATION 223-08 -

The proposal to amend the Usable Open Space and Indoor Amenity Space has no impact on any authority of this 

department.  However, we offer the following:

Roof top Usable Open Space shall not be considered pervious coverage.  

        

        Thank you for the opportunity to review these applications and if you have any questions, please call me at 

(203)977-6165.

Reg. No. 36
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